Proposed Baseball Field for Tully



As many of are aware, there is a movement in town to build a multi-use baseball field in the area adjacent to the municipal building. There have been many discussions concerning this project at the Town of Tullly meetings.

A public forum to solicit opinions on the field will be held at the Municipal Building on September 14th between 6:00 pm and 7:30 pm. All are welcome and encouraged to attend to hear the proposal, ask your questions and give your feedback.

Municipal Building Maintenance

The town is currently soliciting three quotes for maintenance and replacement of the Municipal Buildings roof. A request was submitted to use an amount from the capital reserves to fund the replacement not to exceed \$20k.

When asked by a board member if the roof was in bad enough shape to warrant a replacement, a citizen attending the meeting responded that they have been picking pieces of the roof from the hiking trail for months now.

Kings Corner Market 5th Year Anniversary

By Amy Kida

KCM has some new vendors this year in addition to some of our old favorites returning! It's going to be a great way to spend your Tuesday nights in August from 4-7pm, and this year we have 5 Tuesdays in August. You'll be able to walk around the village, sample some tastings at the Local Food Market, check out the buzz with the Tully Arts Council's new space, purchase a brick from the Tully Action Group for the new park, grab a bite to eat, buy some groceries and hopefully add to your art collection. If you plan ahead, you can set time aside after the market nights to process your goods: canning, freezing or sui chef stocking up for a week or for months to come. Who knows, you may even decide to start holiday shopping!

Stop by the KCM table located on the corner of Clinton and State St., you'll want to check out our special anniversary wine glasses. Each glass purchase comes with a discount coupon for Tully Fine Wines! We will have a variety of tee shirts for sale and are available for your comments, and feedback.

This event is organized by the KCM board – Amy Kida, Erin Hull, Sarah Panzarella-Randall, Karen Puccia and Katina Walker-Sayers. We women enjoy providing the Tully community the opportunity to meet the producers of so many of our wonderful local items. If you have any questions you can call 315-238-4825 or email Amy@earth2soul.com. We truly hope you make the time to shop the market, spend some money and show your support to our locally talented artist and producers.



The Tully News

P.O. Box. 22 Tully, NY 13159 315-696-4693

Town Supervisor

William Lund tullysupervisor@cnymail.com

Editor

Benjamin Bibik

Printer

Cortland Press - Cortland, NY

Important Phone Numbers

Assessor696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement696-4693 x19
Dog Control 696-6468
Highway Department 696-8861
Justice Court 696-5884
Parks & Rec696-4693 x21
Town Clerk696-4693, ext. 10
Town Supervisor696-4693, ext. 12
Tax Collector696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian 696-4681
Trash & Garbage 422-0715
683-5679
Village of Tully 696-5041

Town of Tully Website

www.townoftully.org.

Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication of the Tully Town Board. The Town Board meets on the Second Wednesday of each month at the Town Hall. Deadline for publication is the night of the Board meeting. Materials may be submitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be emailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

Tully Parks and Recreation News-June 2016

Submitted by Ryan

The month of July has been busy, Green Lake is off and running smoothly. We have a great turnout for swim lessons, offering 6 levels with over 50 swimmers participating. Our



lifeguard staff has done a tremendous job thus far.

The Girls of Summer Lacrosse Club has generously donated to the Tully Parks and Rec Dept to help offset the cost for new soccer goals. These goals will be used for our Fall youth soccer program. Kids from kindergarten to 6th grade will be able to benefit from the Girls of Summers donation. We are truly thankful for their generous gift.

Tully Community Fair

This year's Community Fair will be Saturday, September 10th, held on the lawn of the Tully Elementary School, starting at 9:00 a.m. Vendor Booths are available for Crafters, Antique Dealers, Businesses & Organizations that care to participate. The cost is \$25 per 10' x 10' space; or \$40 for two adjoining spaces. A parade will take place at 10:00 a.m., lining up at Cummings Park - - interested vendors or parade should participants contact the Historical 696-4681. Society at Businesses, Organizations, **Antique** Vehicles, and Individuals (dress up your pet; decorate your bicycle) encouraged to participate in the In addition, The Tully parade. Masons will be holding their Chicken Bar-B-Q and T.A.G. will be hosting their Annual Garage Sale.

Tully Alumni Event

The Tully Alumni Annual Even will be August 13th at Orchard Vali Golf Club, Route 20, LaFayette. The classes being honored this year are 1936, 1946, 1956, 1966, 1976, 1986, 1996, & 2006. The Class of 2016 is welcomed in. The recognized classes are all of those ending in "6".

The Class of 1966 will be paying tribute to their fellow classmate and friend, Phil VanDeusen. Phil was killed in action while serving with the Marines in Vietnam June 7, 1967. He was the only fatality of that war from Tully and the surrounding area.

This event is open to ALL Alumni, Friends, Faculty, and retired Staff - - many attend each year. It is a great time of meeting and greeting high school acquaintances and friends. Various food stations are set up for leisurely dining. Cost is \$18/Person. Reservations required. Make checks payable to Tully Alumni Association and mail to Ed Wortley, P.O, Box 136, Tully, NY 13159.

Fabius, LaFayette, Tully Phone Book

The 2016-2017 Local Phone Book is due to be distributed by the end of this month. Please take the time to advise the Tully Area Historical Society (696-4681) of any

corrections that may need to be made. The information contained is only as good as what you, the public, keep us notified of. A Big THANK YOU to the advertisers; as they are the ones that make the publication of this useful little book possible. There are extra copies available at the Historical Society. Many have found it handy to have one in their vehicle, or to have more than one copy in their household.



Tully Youth Football Training Camp

August 8th, 9th, 10th and 11th Tully First and Ten will be sponsoring a football training camp that is open to children entering 3rd to 7th grade. The camp will be held from 6:30pm—8pm at the Tully Football Field. The cost of participation will be \$30 per player. The suggested attire for the camp should be shorts, t-shirt and cleats.

You will have a chance to meet the current Tully Varsity Coaching Staff, former College and Pro Players and current Tully Football players.

Campers should com hydrated due to the busy schedule of camp, bring your water bottle.

If you have any questions please contact either Steve Pierce at 315 or Scott Kennedy at 315-378-7367. You can sign up online @ www.tullyfootball.com or pay the first night of the camp. Checks made payable to Tully 1st and 10.

7th Annual Camp Watson

Robert Watson, also known as "Doc" Watson was an inspirational leader in the lives of many people.

The camp will be held on August 5th, 2016. Drop off time will be 8:00—8:30 am at the Tully Central School greenhouse and pick up time will be at 4:00-4:30 pm. Here your child will partake in activities with a team that will be decided at registration. Each team will have a different color shirt because many of the activities will be a competition. The team counselors are the members of our Tully FFS chapter, with supervision by the Ag Committee and Tully FFA Advisor. The mission of this camp is for the campers to learn leadership shills while having fund with the new friends that they will make. Day of sign-ups will be accepted for \$35. Come enjoy the sunshine and good times with the Tully FFA.

For addition information please contact Paul Redmond, Tully FFA Advisor at predmond@k12.tullyschools.org or 315-696-6235.







FIRST: For Inspiration and Recognition of Science and Technology

Discover the fun in science, technology, engineering and math (STEM) with programming and robotics (FIRST Lego League (ages 9-14)) or learn about simple machines (Jr. FIRST Lego League (ages 6-9)

Tully FIRST LEGO Registration will open on Tuesday June 15 at 7a.m. for both Jr.FLL and FLL teams

Join us for the 2016 Lego League Season (mid August - January)
FLL - Animal Allies & Jr. FLL - Creature Craze

More info and Register online at http://www.tullyfirst.org
Registrations are accepted electronically until midnight June 26th

Participation fees for this year are tentatively set at \$25 for Jr. FLL and \$35 for FLL

Questions? Please email registrations@tullyfirst.org or call (315) 751-4227

Sponsored by Tully Elementary PTO and Tully Rotary

Calendar of Events

Tully Town Court—Municipal Building

Tuesday Nights 6:00 p.m.

Tully Town Board—Municipal Building

Tully Fire Commissioners—Fire Station

(third Thursday of month) 8/18/2016 7:00 p.m. 9/21/2016 7:00 p.m.

Tully Village Board — Municipal Building

(first Wednesday of month) 8/3/2016.......7:00 p.m. 9/7/2016......7:00 p.m.

To get a listing in the Calendar of Events, any civic, nonprofit or government group may send the listing to: The Tully News, 19 Railroad Street, Tully, NY 13159; or e-mail to ben.bibik@outlook.com

What's New at Your Library

By Annabeth Hayes

Celebrate summer by visiting your local library! Visit the Tully Free Library website tullyfreelibrary.org to find books, e-books, movies, magazines, and much more. If we don't have it at the Tully library, we will find it for you. Visit us at 12 State Street in Tully, or call us at 315-696-8606.

Spotlight on notable programs - each month, we'll highlight notable programs or resources available at the Tully Free Library. This month, we have a variety of programs to interest patrons of all ages:

Summer Reading for kids and teens is in full swing! Prizes of all sorts are up for grabs - local food prizes like ice cream and pizza, tickets to the NYS Fair and WonderWorks and Pole Position Raceway at Destiny, and the grand prize of a Kindle Fire. If you haven't registered yet, you still can - stop by the library or go to our website http://www.tullyfreelibrary.org to register and log your reading.

We have lots of programs for kids and teens in July and August until our finale ice cream social on Monday, August 22 from 11 AM - 1 PM. Attending programs throughout Summer Reading will give kids and teens a chance to win prizes, including a Kindle Fire in the grand prize drawing. Stop into the library, or check out our website for a complete list of the Summer Reading events.

The ever-popular **Book Buggy** is back at Tully's Green Lake and full of wonderful magazines and books for all ages. We invite you to enjoy the beach at Green Lake and grab something to read. Take it home, bring it back, or exchange it with another book from home.

We have two special displays in front of the library this summer! Our firstever **StoryWalk** is set up outside, and is a fun way for families to enjoy reading together in the great outdoors. **The Little Kids' Free Library** is on our front porch. Like the Book Buggy at Green Lake, these are free books you can take home.

Upcoming Tully Free Library events:

KIDS:

Tykes Time storytime - every Wednesday morning 10:30 - 11:30 - fun stories and crafts for little ones up to age 5.

Books at the Beach: fun storytime for kids at Tully's Green Lake. Wednesdays (7/13 - 8/17) at 1 PM.

Book Breaks Storytime with special guest channel 3's Laura Hand - Wed 7/20 @ 11 AM

Imagination Lab: a drop-in weekly craft activity for kids during Summer Reading, Tuesdays at 3 PM.

Zoo to You: Monday July 25th at 11 AM - meet wild animals from the Zoo!

Jeff the Magic Man: Wednesday, August 3rd at 6 PM.

The Game Truck (a trailer filled with the newest and best video games): Friday, August 12 from 4-6 PM (Game Truck for teens is 7-9 PM)

Summer Reading finale ice cream social: Monday, August 22 from 11 AM - 1 PM. We'll be drawing for prizes, including the grand prize Kindle Fire.

TEENS: stay tuned for programs in our new makerspace this summer!

Youth Advisory Council (YAC)- Teens in grades 6th-12th - Do you love your library? Do you want to volunteer in the community and in the library? Be a part of our library's Youth Advisory Council! We meet monthly (usually the 4th Saturday) from 12-1 PM and enjoy pizza. The July meeting is 7/23.

Friday night Magic: The Gathering tournament: Fri 7/22 @ 6:30 PM. Join us for pizza and friendly competition!

Major Mondays during Summer Reading - every Monday at 3 PM: Teen Writers, Movie & Craft, Maker Day. Attending gets you a scratch-off ticket for prizes!

Tournament Tuesdays during Summer Reading - every Tuesday from 1:30-3. Join us for life-sized gaming! Attending gets you a scratch-off ticket for prizes!

How to Draw Cartoons workshop for teens - Tuesday, July 19 from 3-5 PM

Late Night @ the Library for Teens: Friday, August 12. The Game Truck (a trailer filled with the newest and best video games) & pizza from 7-9 PM, Teen Mystery Theater & life-sized Clue from 9-11 PM.

Gaming continues during the summer - Board Game Club Tuesdays 3-4 PM, Roleplaying Club (Dungeons & Dragons) Fridays 4-5 PM.

Summer Reading finale ice cream social: Monday, August 22 from 11 AM - 1 PM. We'll be drawing for prizes, including the grand prize Kindle Fire.

ADULTS:

Book Clubs - The Tully Free Library has 2 regular adult book clubs that meet. Forever Young Book Club is for adults who enjoy reading Young Adult books - the first Monday of each month from 6-7 PM. The Tully Book Club meets the first Thursday of the month from 6:30 - 8 PM to discuss adult fiction books and enjoy coffee, tea and wine.

Improve your tech skills with TechStar & TechHelp!

Every other Saturday (7/23, 8/6) from 10:30 AM - 12 Noon, come to the library for TechHelp and meet with our tech specialist Marlesha to get assistance with all your software-related tech questions and TechStar.

TechStar is a special opportunity for residents of Tully and surrounding areas to improve their technical job skills and receive FREE professional Microsoft Office certification through the Tully Free Library. Any library card holder in Onondaga County can take online courses on Lynda.com, which includes courses on mastering Microsoft Office. Participants in TechStar will be able to apply the skills they gain through these courses to a Microsoft Office Specialist [MOS] certification in the program of their choice. Holding a MOS certification can earn an employee more in annual salary than uncertified peers. If you don't have access to the Internet from home, you can visit the library to use our new desktops and laptops to take Lynda.com classes of your choice and practice with Microsoft programs.

Visit the library or our website tullyfreelibrary.org/techstar for more info on TechStar and TechHelp. The library thanks the Padget family for the generous contributions that made this program possible.

Interested in computer classes?

Do you want to attend classes at the Tully Free Library to learn programs like Microsoft Office (Word, Excel, PowerPoint), general computer use and Internet tools? Please voice your opinion by taking our survey! The survey is linked off the TechStar page on the library website (tullyfreelibrary.org/techstar). If you don't have access to a computer, call us at 315-696-8606 or stop into the library and ask for the Library Director.

